


It’s a rap!


The department’s 8th annual Strawberry Festival is now history and even though the final figures are not in yet, it looks pretty promising so far for a very profitable event.  Each year the festival has been growing and getting better not only with our event structure, but with attendance as well.  Even with a near rain-out on Friday, we still will post the biggest profit to date.  Even though the event ‘s main purpose is to raise public awareness, this year’s event was focused on raising funds to purchase the first of three thermal imaging cameras.  The Strawberry Festival Committee would like to thank all of those who came out to help and signed up to work at the event, especially those who came out and were there for every single moment from setup to tear down.  A post-event meeting will be scheduled shortly to set dates for next year and go over what went well and what didn’t.  Keep an eye on the bulletin boards for meeting dates and times.

Apparatus Issues

Since the last printing of the newsletter, the new grass rig has been placed in-service.  If you still haven’t been through it, be sure to do so.  This is much different than the last vehicle and has some different equipment on it.  It is up to you to do this and do it before you’re required to respond on a call in it.

The new battalion vehicle is also in-service after a rough go getting it here.

The Jeep has been officially removed from service and will be de-commissioned as soon as the maintenance staff can get to it.  It will be sold similarly as the old grass rig was, on bid.  More information will be posted as it is necessary.

Engine 53’s specification package was completed last month and the project bid out.  Bids are expected back by July 11th and an award made on or around July 26th.

The Special Operations Trailer is due to be completed and ready for service by July 16th.  Trainings will then reconvene to cover the new equipment and how to operate the trailer.

The maintenance division has been given the go ahead to repair the quickly developing rust problem on the passenger rear side of Engine 51.  Tanker 52 will run in its place while this work is being done.

The quick response vehicle (golf cart) has been completed and is ready for special events.  Lieutenant Skipper has put many hours over the past few months in getting the vehicle ready.  It looks sharp!  A trailer has been purchased as well for storage and transportation of the vehicle.  The trailer can also be used as a mobile first-aid station at these events.

Station Issues

No new news on the sewer project at Station 51 other than we are still awaiting the approval from Greenwood City.  More on this as it develops.  Until then, we’ll remain Curt & Jerry’s best customer.

Station 53 is a little closer to reality.  Most of the approval processes that were underway are now complete.  An official ground-breaking ceremony has been set for Friday, July 7th at Noon.  If you plan on attending, this will be an official function, so please wear a Class B uniform.

No new news on the concrete pier project at Station 52, however this project should get under way as soon as Station 51’s sewer project is complete.

The concrete apron extension was completed last month and is now able to be used.  It will make the proper checking-out of the aerial a much simpler process.  

Training Issues

The days in which we conduct trainings will soon change.  Currently, training is held on Monday, Tuesday, and Saturday.  Starting August 1st, trainings will be held two times per day at 10am and 7:30pm on Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday.  This will still allow all three shifts to have access to at least one training per week while keeping Saturdays open for special trainings and projects.  See Lieutenant Thacker with any questions on the new schedule.  (Re-inspects have been moved from Wednesday to Thursday).

There will be a “live burn” at the Pike Twp Fire Training Tower on July 22nd.   See Lieutenant Thacker if interested on going.

Also, on July 29th we will be going to the flashover chamber out by the airport.  If you’ve never been through it, it is an excellent opportunity to see what it’s all about.  See Lieutenant Thacker for details.

John McMillan is no longer our EMS representative at Community South.  He has been re-assigned and Richard Lewis is now the contact.  Lieutenant Alexander is working with him and getting everything up to date.

If you are attending a class, don’t plan on working on duty during class time.  Also, don’t wait to the last minute to try and get coverage.  This practice has left the department in various states of depleted coverage.  Although class is recommended whenever possible, we need to do a better job at being more responsible.

There is now a signature line on EMS reports.  Please be sure to sign the printed copy for permanent record.

Rescue 51 is the apparatus of choice to take to training at Station 52.

When completed a training roster for each class, be sure to print your name and not sign it.  These sheets go to Community South per the state and need to be able to be read.

General Operations

The wireless network between the two stations is now officially complete.  The towers and equipment were all installed last month and everything is working fine.  Please see the memo posted regarding the concept change and how files are now stored.  It helps to think of our computer system as if it were all in one giant building.  This is essentially how the network is set up.  The new system is incredibly fast and has yet to have a problem (fingers crossed).

We are also still looking into leasing computers.  Almost all of the existing problems we are having with the computer system lie in one of three categories.  User error (inexperience), bad server connections (which with the new wireless network should not be a problem), and aging equipment.  The first one we’ll just have to deal with along the way having trainings and handling case-by-case situations.  The second, where most problems are , should now be solved, and the third would be solved with newer equipment.  By leasing, we would replace ALL the computers with new (and up to date) equipment and then replace it every three years, much like a leased car.  The downside is that you now have a monthly (or yearly) technology payment to make and the upside is obvious.  We are currently working with several vendors on this.  A decision is expected at the next district board meeting on July 26th.

The next hiring process will be this fall and is expected to be a large one with the inclusion of Station 53 personnel.  Now is the time to begin recruiting.  If you know of someone who might be interested and is qualified, let them know of the process and have them pick up an application from the office.

If you haven’t noticed, the new version of our web site was put up on the Internet last month and is loaded with content.  Many hours have been put into the new site which now serves as a dynamic tool we can use for public relations purposes.  If you have any suggestions on the current site or ideas you think would be beneficial, see Kim Clawson in the office.  An even newer version is due to be completed over the next month and should be uploaded shortly thereafter.  The site has been getting praise from many sources as well as receiving E-Mail from around the world.  Check it out.  (P.S. the employee page is accessible only by password.  Use Guest as the username and the fuel pump code as the password)

No one submitted any changes or name ideas for the NEWSLETTER, so I guess it’s ok the way it is and therefore, it’s the way it will stay.  The only change though is that the newsletter has been a semi-monthly publication this year and will probably continue to be so, coming out every two months. 

Time for a break. Here’s a couple interesting tidbits of information:  99.4% of the visitors to our web site use Microsoft Internet Explorer (Sorry Netscape fans).  Also, 95.8% of those visitors use Windows 98.

A special thanks to all those who helped for 7 straight hours (even during a rainstorm) to help take down the old radio tower and install and run all the equipment over to the new tower.  It took 10 people all this time to accomplish this task.  It was much appreciated.

Chief Dutton will be out of service from June 29th through July 16th.   All correspondence for him should be directed through Chief Tibbetts.

Congratulations to Matt Partain, Jon Cook, and Ron Stevens (pending completion of test) for being promoted from Reserve status to Compensated.  Also congratulations to Barry Lee who will be moved from the cadet ranks to Reserve status.  Matt has been assigned unit number 40 and Jon Cook unit 43.  Barry Lee is now unit 189. Thanks for all the work in getting this done!

Tom Arkins and Chad Able are no longer with our agency.  They have both moved on with their lives and their time spent here was greatly appreciated.  They both will be missed.

Chief Dutton would like to thank everyone involved with this year’s county supper.  The event was well choreographed and dinner was (as usual) excellent.  Special thanks to all of those who volunteered their day off to help out.

The Johnson County Fair will be July 16th through the 22nd.  Our coverage day will be on Wednesday, July 19th all day.   We will be taking Tanker 52 and Rescue 54 (golf cart).  We will also be helping out with the demolition derby on Saturday night.  Lieutenant Wilson will be posting a sign-up sheet shortly.

There are a couple of cadets who can now ride out on the apparatus.  Lieutenant Skipper will post a list detailing who they are.  Remember, these cadets are to be in the proper uniform while riding and can only ride as fourth or greater.

The 800MHz project is still in the works.  The bid process was slightly delayed but should be completed by the 2nd week of July.  More on this as it develops.

Please remember that no one is to call an outside agency on behalf of the fire department to launch a complaint or the like.  This sort of correspondence is to go through the battalion chiefs.  No exceptions.

There has been a policy amendment concerning the use of tobacco products.  Effective immediately, there is to no longer be the use of any type of tobacco product while in a department vehicle.  This holds for ALL vehicles, including staff.  This includes smoking and chewing tobacco.  See Policy 102 for more details.

When you pick up your check, be sure to pick up a copy of a petition for Governor O’Bannon.  The letter petitions the state to allow them to pick up the cost of Worker’s Compensation Insurance that the fire department must currently pay. This move would free up approximately $7,000 in yearly premiums.  Your help would be appreciated.  Only one name per sheet is necessary and requested.

New plaques will be purchased this year for service award purposes.  They will start at 10 years and go up to as high as we need them, in 5-year increments.  After completing one of these increments, your name will be placed on the plaque. 

Indiana Code 4-15-10 states basically that volunteer firefighters are exempt from being disciplined if late to work due to “volunteering” on a run that caused them to be late.  The catch though is this: the employer must have a letter on file from the volunteer fire company stating that they are a member of such and that situations may arise from time to time causing them to be late to work.  This letter MUST be on file ahead of time or the law is not in your favor.  If you need a letter to take to work, see Kim.
Did you know……..

· The reason many older firehouses have circular stairways is from the days of yore when the engines were pulled by horses.  The horses were stabled on the ground floor and figured out how to walk up straight staircases.

· The airplane Buddy Holly died in was the “American Pie”. (Thus the name of the Don McLean song)

Did you Notice?

· They are tearing down all the homes on Sutton Park Drive in making way for some new businesses?

· The new Lincoln Park subdivision is now open County Line Road just West of 135?

Birthdays

I missed one back in April, Sorry Joy!  Joy Harvey’s birthday was April 5th.  Happy belated!

June, 2000

6/2    Mike Hoffman

6/9    Kevin Skipper

6/17  Pat Carmean

6/30  Lori Pell

July, 2000

7/8    Joe Settles

7/13  Steve Courchaine

7/13  Jory Cox

7/14  Rod Shambarger

7/14  Josh Wysocki

7/20  Justin Griffith

7/21  Dave Sherfick

7/28  Lezlie Crawley

7/30  Kevan Crawley

August, 2000

8/2    Mark Hart

8/6    James Taulman

8/12  Donna Francis

8/13  Brian Skipper

8/19  Brian Booth

8/24  Joel Thacker

8/28  Scott Cassin

8/30  Andrew Hedger

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

- That’s it for this month (or two) – Be safe, Scott
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